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A reliability survey (failure survey)  covering Circuit Breakers, Disonnect Switches, Grounding switches, and Instrument Transformers 72.5 kV  and above, will be issued in January 2004.  The survey is web based and forward looking. It is intended to collect failure reports through 2007.  Users are encouraged to designate a “Champion” to collect the failure data and input to the web based forms on an “as they happen basis”.        The survey will only be valid as the degree of participation and completeness approach.  Bill Bergman is on the Working Group.





A controlled switching brochure is being finalized and will be available in 2004.





A specification of Fault Current Limiters Brochure is newly available.  Work continues on examining  impact of Fault Current Limiters on networks.





An application Guide for IEC 62271-100 and IEC 60694 is expected to be completed by June 2004.  This will be a joint Logo CIGRE – IEC document.





A WG on the impact of changing network conditions has just begun.   


Commercial pressures are causing the electric network to be operated  in ways it was not designed.  Larger voltage excursions etc. are foreseen.


John Brunke and Mietek Glinkowski are Switchgear Committee members of this WG.





A WG on Grading capacitor reliability has just been formed.  Users are encouraged to forward  poor grading capacitor experience and other grading capacitor concerns to Roy Alexander.





Roy Alexander has been asked to chair a Task force on Line TRV concerns.


This TF is to address concerns Raised by John Brunke’s recent studies. Showing Line TRVs more severe than the traditional Standards TRV requirements for L90, T100, T60, T30, and T10.  














Grace & Peace


Roy Alexander


USA delegate to CIGRE SC A3


 


